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Region 5 Representative, Libertarian National Committee

This report will provide information concerning activities of the Libertarian Party state affiliates in Region 5 that have occurred since the Denver meeting.  I shall provide an updated report at the meeting in New Orleans should additional information become available.

I am pleased to report that I have been able to represent the LP in various ways since the previous LNC meeting.  For example, I continue to serve at least once a month as a guest on a two-hour political talk show that airs on weekdays on WINA radio (1070 AM/98.9 FM in Charlottesville, Virginia).  
Delaware


Sean Goward (sean.goward@yahoo.com) is the chair of the Libertarian Party of Delaware.  He indicated that there is little new information to report concerning the LPD.
District of Columbia

Joe Bishop-Henchman (jdhenchman@gmail.com), chair-elect of the Libertarian Party of the District of Columbia, provided the following report:
In March, John LaBeaume became Acting Chair of the DC Libertarian Party with the task of getting candidates onto the ballot for the June 19 primary election. Thanks to LNC help in 2016, the DCLP has automatic ballot access as one of four recognized parties. To keep that status, at least one of our District-wide candidates must win at least 7,500 votes in each November general election. That will be about 4% of the vote in 2018.

We’re pleased to report that while DC has not yet certified everything, it looks like we will have a full slate of candidates on the November ballot for each District-wide office: Martin Moulton for Mayor, Bruce Majors for Delegate, Chris Massari for Council Chair, Denise Hicks for At-Large Council, and Joe Henchman for Attorney General. The Republicans were not so fortunate, failing to nominate or file write-in status for any District-wide office, so they are in real danger of losing their automatic ballot status for 2020 (they could petition back on as a new party, or petition individual candidates). 

Additionally, Joe Bishop-Henchman was elected as the new DCLP Chair by a vote of 109 to 1, to take office July 1. He may be reached at jdhenchman@gmail.com. 

Maryland


Bob Johnston (bob.johnston@lp.org), chair of the Libertarian Party of Maryland, provided the following report:  
The Maryland Libertarian Party has 21,409 registered voters as of May, 2018. This is 0.54% of the registered voters in the state, and the party has 1,036 more registered voters than at this time last year.

The party has 101 members as of 5/31/18.

Three more MDLP candidates were nominated for the 2018 elections at a meeting of the Central Committee on June 7. The party will probably have 20 candidates on the November ballot.

The MDLP will be having its annual summer picnic on Saturday, 18 August in North East, MD.

Bob Johnston

(443) 310-5373

bob.johnston@lp.org
North Carolina


Susan Hogarth (hogarth@gmail.com), chair of the Libertarian Party of North Carolina, provided the following report:

LPNC finished the primary season and is now working with 47 candidates for the November election. We have a contract with ecanvasser, a software product that will enable our 4-6 most active campaigns do serious doorknocking, and will give dozens of volunteers valuable experience canvassing. Several affiliates are starting speaker programs. 

Jeff Scott, a candidate for Congress from Charlotte, earned such respect from one of his Democratic opponents during the primary season that the guy, having lost his primary, is now endorsing the Libertarian Scott. 

We have several key new volunteers, including Events, Candidate, and Volunteer Coordinators. Several committees are working on (among other things) publications, a policy manual, our regular bylaws review, and a review of our strategic plan. A major fundraising initiative is in the planning stages, as is a novel welcome/outreach program program for newly-registered Libertarians. 

Things are getting interesting in North Carolina generally, as lowered ballot access barriers have seen NC go from a three-party state to a five-party state with the entrance of the Greens and Constitutionalists. Should be an interesting campaign season!

NOTE:  I had the honor of addressing the LPNC convention banquet on May 19.  Allow me to express my thanks to Ms. Hogarth and her colleagues for their hospitality.
Pennsylvania


Drew Bingaman (chair@susquehannavalleylp.org), chair of the Libertarian Party of Pennsylvania, provided the following report:

In short, the LPPA has been mostly focusing on our petition drive for statewide candidates.  And while we are currently over the bare minimum legal requirement with a volunteer drive, the board has decided to pay petitioners for an additional 3000 signatures.  This will be a large expense for the LPPA and we are working to fund raise in order to make up for that whole in our bank account.  With those additional signatures, we should be guaranteed ballot access for our statewide candidates.  
Virginia


Bo Brown (bocbrown@yahoo.com) is the chair of the Libertarian Party of Virginia.  The LPVA submitted over 14,000 signatures to place Matt Waters on the ballot for the U.S. Senate.  For Mr. Waters to be placed on the ballot, the campaign was required (among other things) to submit at least 10,000 signatures of registered Virginia voters to the State Board of Elections by June 12.

West Virginia

Luke Brumfield (luke.brumfield@lpwv.org), chair of the Libertarian Party of West Virginia, provided the following report:
Now that he has secured the Constitution party nomination, I can report that we were approached by Donald Blankenship for our nomination for US Senate after his loss in the GOP primary and our convention. We promptly refused him. already having a candidate among other reasons. His court case to overturn the "sore loser" law is pending.

We had a successful convention with a good amount of engagement and some fundraising. We have a mix of state delegate, county commission, and Charleston(capitol) city council candidates.

NOTE:  I had the honor of addressing the LPWV convention on Apr. 28.  Allow me to express my thanks to Mr. Brumfield and his colleagues for their hospitality.

